Lenawee Transportation Task Force Meeting - June 23, 2021 10 a.m.

Clint called the meeting to order.

Motion by Randy, seconded by Don to approve the meeting notes from the May meeting. Motion carried.

Motion by Chris, seconded by Marcia to approve the agenda. Motion carried.

By-laws

Motion by Randy, seconded by Chris to approve the newly revised by-laws. Motion carried.

MOU

Motion by Don to approve the MOU that was presented at the May meeting. Seconded by Marcia. Motion carried.

Election of officers

The following officers were offered:

Misty S. - Chair

Motion by Chris, seconded by Randy. Motion carried.

Clint - Vice Chair

Motion by Marcia, seconded by Chris. Clint abstained from the vote. Motion carried.

Misty P. - Secretary

Motion by Randy, seconded by Chris. Motion carried.

Mobility Manager Update

Misty P. reported that she has created a spreadsheet with everyone that is currently on the email distribution list and will send a copy of the MOU to all on the list. Misty and Clint have provided feedback. The MOUs should be returned to Misty P.

Discussion followed on dissemination of the compiled county transportation resources, including printing cards, posters and creating an e-flyer that can be shared on social media. Marcia will send Misty P. what they have been doing as a starting point. We will again approach the County re: printing.

Clint reported there is a subcommittee that will be managing Misty's position that plans to meet prior to our next monthly meeting.

Ride Lenawee Task Force Subcommittee report

Chris reported July 1 will see the launch of the Adrian/Tecumseh route. Subcommittee is working on a logo and with the City of Adrian on signage. Ben has signage for the busses that reads, "Ride Lenawee". LCF has announced a donor for \$1000 to subsidize first 1000 riders. Tickets and logistics details are being worked out. Madeline discussed an additional \$500 that may be available.

Transportation Needs

Nancy reported a young lady in Onsted who just got a job in the evenings in Tecumseh. How do we help her? Amy will check with her volunteers. Marcia suggested checking with MI Works drivers in case that could be a fit.

CMH is looking to hire a part-time driver. Nancy is recruiting much needed volunteers.

Agency Updates

Chris spoke with Ed Larkin from Family Medical Center this week - they are applying for federal funds to assist with transportation needs.

Motion to adjourn by Marcia, seconded by Audrey. Motion carried.

Next meeting date: July 28, 2021.